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PUBLIC            NOTICE
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY

The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) has prepared 
an Initial Study with Proposed Negative Declaration (IS/ND) for the  

State Route (SR) 37 Capital Preventive Maintenance  
Pavement Project in Marin County. 

WHAT’S BEING PLANNED?	
Caltrans proposes to preserve and extend the life of the existing pavement on 
approximately 14 lane miles (3.4 linear miles) of SR 37 from the Ignacio overhead 
crossing (U.S. Highway 101 junction) to the Petaluma River Bridge at the Marin/
Sonoma County line. The Project includes resurfacing and repairing the existing 
asphalt-concrete pavement; settlement correction; replacing traffic loop detectors; 
upgrading concrete barriers, guard rails, and curb ramps; installing enhanced visibility 
striping; adjusting and cleaning drain inlets; and providing vegetation control under 
guardrails and thrie-beam barriers.  
WHY THIS AD

Caltrans, as the lead agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
and the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), has prepared an IS/ND to analyze 
potential effects the proposed project may have on the environment. This notice is to 
inform you of the public comment period. 
WHAT IS AVAILABLE

The IS/ND, maps, and project information are available for review and download at 
www.sr37corridorprojects.com
Additionally, the document will be made available at the following locations:
Novato Library 
1720 Novato Boulevard   
Novato, CA 94947

South Novato Library
931 C Street
Novato, CA 94949

WHERE YOU COME IN
Comment will be accepted during the minimum 30-day public comment period  
from March 31, 2022  to  April 30, 2022. Caltrans will address 
substantive comments in the Draft IS/ND. Comments may be 
submitted via the website (www.sr37corridorprojects.com), or email  
pavemarin37@dot.ca.gov, or mail to: 
Caltrans, District 4 
ATTN: Arnica MacCarthy, Senior Environmental Planner 
P.O. Box 23660, MS-8B
Oakland, CA 94623-0660
CONTACT

For more information about this project, or if you have comments, questions, or concerns 
regarding the proposed project, please contact Arnica MacCarthy, Senior Environmental 
Planner, at pavemarin37@dot.ca.gov or (510) 506-0481. TDD users may contact the 
California Relay Service TDD line at 1-800-735-2929 or Voice Line at 1-800-735-2922.
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